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Waste/construction bins and/or trailers 
are NOT allowed to be left on the 
street. Instead, they will need to be 
parked on one's property. In addition, 
any construction signs posted in a front 
yard must come down as soon as work 
has been completed. 

The Landscape Committee would like 
to remind residents that if they see an 
irrigation leak in one of our many 
pocket parks or desert landscaping to 
please call them in to AZCMS as soon 
as possible at 480-355-1190. This 
includes after-hours and on weekends. 
Thank you!

Wall maintenance repairs have been 
completed in five areas throughout 
Montevista. Please be sure if you share 
a common area fence that plants on 
your side are not backed up against this 
wall and that overwatering is not 
occurring. This causes blistering of 
paint and degeneration of block walls 
that could potentially cost residents. 

Don't forget to check out the 
MonsterVista 3 flyer contained in this 
newsletter. Be sure to RSVP to this 
fun-filled community-wide event ASAP 
so that the appropriate amount of food 
and prizes can be determined. This 
extravaganza will be held on Saturday, 
November 1st at 5:00 p.m. Anybody 
who is interested in volunteering, 
please contact our management 
company, AZCMS, at 480-355-1190.

The Architectural Committee would 
like to remind residents who plan on 
putting in a pool/spa, or building an 
outdoor kitchen, barbecue or the like, 
(especially when gas lines are required), 
must first obtain permits from the City 
of Phoenix. These permits along with 
the appropriate architectural forms 
must be submitted to and approved by 
the Architectural Committee prior to 
initiation of any construction. 
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News You Can Use Reminders

Fat Willy's at the Shops at Dove Valley 
has closed. The building has been sold, 
but so far no new buyer has been 
identified. Babbo Italian Eatery at Tatum 
and Cave Creek will be closing in early 
October, no news yet on what will 
replace it. Lastly, Red Robin at Mayo 
Boulevard has closed and construction 
has already begun to tear it down and 
replace it with a Hawaiian Bros Island 
Grill.

The following is the latest project 
update to Scottsdale Road 
improvements from Jomax to Dixileta 
Drive: As of the end of August, Dixileta 
Drive was to reopen on the west side 
of Scottsdale Road. Temporary striping 
was to be applied in advance of a 
traffic shift to the west side of 
Scottsdale Road and north of Mark 
Lane to allow for construction to begin 
on the east side of Scottsdale Road 
following the Labor Day holiday.

During the night of Monday, September 
1st, crews are slated to shift traffic to 
the west side of Scottsdale Road onto a 
new asphalt surface with one lane in 
each direction. Left-hand turns will be 
restricted from just north of Mark Lane 
to just south of Dixileta Drive. There will 
be no access to Dale Lane or Via Dona 
Road on the east side of Scottsdale 
Road; however, access will be 
maintained for Desert Foothills Lutheran 
Church and Sonrise Bible Church. 
Existing concrete barriers will be 
removed.

Montevista's final official bulk trash 
pickup day of 2025 will be on 
Thursday, October 9th. Bulk items 
should be placed at the curb no 
more than 7 days ahead of this date. 
It is a violation of city ordinance to 
place bulk items out more than 7 
days before this scheduled time; 
however, be sure not to wait until 
the last minute, either. Surprisingly, 
City of Phoenix Waste Management 
arrived very early on their 
previously scheduled date on July 
10th at 7:00 a.m. leading some to 
believe that they did not come at all.  

Like many HOAs, last year 
Montevista worked with the City of 
Phoenix to create a schedule for 
four bulk trash pick-up dates a year 
to prevent trash from cluttering our 
streets on a regular basis.  As such, 
it is greatly appreciated if residents 
adhere to this schedule and not 
access the online portal to set up 
individual pick-up times. As soon as 
a schedule becomes available for 
2026, residents will be notified via 
text/email blast as well as this 
newsletter. Thank you.





Don't Be a Victim of Fraud!

In the last two years alone, 
impersonation fraud has doubled 
here in Maricopa County. Scammers 
pretending to be legitimate sellers 
attempt to trick buyers into sending 
them money or personal information 
that they subsequently use to steal 
home titles or other properties. In 
addition, crooks will forge documents 
and transfer titles or deeds without 
the real owner's permission or 
knowledge. People who have 
inherited a piece of property, or own 
a property that is vacant or not 
consistently monitored are more 
likely to become victims of this type 
of fraud.

According to the Maricopa County 
Recorder's office website, 
recorder.maricopa.gov, this alert only 
applies to documents recorded after 
sign up. There is no limit to how 
many names a subscriber can list 
under their account; i.e., a spouse or 
trust. Updates to this service can be 
made at anytime, but subscribers 
must maintain a current email and/or 
phone number to ensure accurate 
notification. Users may also 
unsubscribe at anytime. 

To sign up, simply go to 
recorder.maricopa.gov. Under the 
'Recording' tab, click on 'Maricopa 
Title Alert' and fill out the form. Be 
sure to include all properties - it just 
takes a minute or two. Once signed 
up, should someone file a document 
under the names you are monitoring 
you will receive an email and a link to 
those documents so you can take 
action if they are fraudulent.

If you are a victim of fraud, be sure to 
report the fraud to your local police 
department's fraud division as well as 
the Arizona Attorney General's 
Office.

Due to these escalating scams, in 
2023 the Maricopa County 
Recorder's Office launched a 
program entitled "Maricopa Title 
Alert." This is a free program that 
monitors and alerts subscribers if 
someone attempts to file something 
against their property/properties. If 
such an individual or business was 
not you, signing up for this program 
could save you valuable time and 
money to clean up the mess and 
prove that fraud occurred.





What is West Nile Virus?

Who is Most at Risk?

What are the Symptoms of WNV?

All About West Nile Virus
What Can You Do?

Transmission Cycle of WNV:

West Nile Virus (WNV) is a disease 
spread by the bite of an infected 
mosquito. It is not spread through 
person-to-person contact, and it is not
spread by touching animals.

It is important to protect families,
pets and our community from
mosquitoes that can carry the West
Nile Virus. As even a small amount of
standing water can become a 
breeding ground in just a matter of 
days, the following are a few things 
you can do: 

Adults who are 60 years and older, 
people with weakened immune systems, 
and those with chronic health conditions
such as cancer, diabetes, or kidney
disease have a higher risk of contracting
West Nile Virus.

Most people (8 in 10) who come down 
with West Nile Virus actually have no
symptoms. About 1 in 5 may develop fever, 
headache, body aches, joint pain, vomiting,
or diarrhea. Less than 1% will develop
a serious illness that could affect their 
brain or spinal cord (encephalitis or
meningitis).

West Nile Virus spreads after mosquitoes
become infected when feeding on infected
birds. If these infected mosquitoes 
bite humans or other animals, this can
cause the virus to spread. WNV is most 
commonly seen during warm months and
after periods of rain like we experience
here in Arizona following monsoon storms.
Arizona has some of the highest activity in
the U.S. during heavy monsoon periods and
post-rainy seasons.













Recipe of the Month
Teriyaki Chicken Tacos with Grilled 

Pineapple Pear Salsa
DIRECTIONSINGREDIENTS

1 lb chicken breasts, cut into
strips
1/2 cup teriyaki sauce 
2 fresh garlic cloves, minced
1 tbsp honey
1 tbsp neutral oil
corn or flour tortillas
salt and pepper to taste

PINEAPPLE PEAR SALSA:
1 cup fresh pineapple, diced
1 ripe pear (Bartlett or Anjou), 
diced
1/4 cup red onion, chopped
1 jalapeno, diced
juice of one fresh lime
2 tbsp cilantro, chopped
salt and pepper to taste

Combine teriyaki sauce, garlic, honey, 
oil, salt and pepper in a large bowl, 
whisking until completely  blended and 
smooth. Add chicken coating each 
piece thoroughly with marinade; cover 
and refrigerate for at least 30 minutes.

Preheat grill to medium-high heat. 
Slice pineapple into half-inch rounds 
or large chunks that will not fall into 
grate. Grill for 2-3 minutes per side. 
Remove and cool slightly before dicing 
for the salsa.

Place marinated chicken strips on 
grill and cook 3-4 minutes per side. 
Allow chicken to rest under foil for 5 
minutes before slicing into bite-sized 
pieces.

Combine diced pineapple with pear, 
chopped onion, jalapeno, lime juice, 
cilantro, salt and pepper in mixing 
bowl until glossy. 

Heat tortillas in skillet or on grill 30 
seconds per side. Wrap in paper 
towels to stay warm. Layer with 
chicken and generous spoonfuls of 
salsa. Add shredded cabbage, sliced 
avocado and/or fresh lime wedges, if 
desired.


